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April 26, 1970

NOTE FOR MR. FRICE

L The following chrenology relates to the request for Division of Compliance
Inspection Reports in the Monticello case:

(1) On Aprdl 7, 1970, at the prehearing conference in Buffalo, Minnescta,
the Chairman of the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board, wii behalf of the
menbers of the Boand, requusted that the AMC regulato staff make avallable
for inspection several of the reports prepared by the Division of Corpliance.
The Board suggested that it would subsequently identify the reports as those
for particular inspection dites listed in Appendix A 10 Supplement No. 1 of
the AEC Regulatory Staff's Safety Evaluation. Staff Counsel informed the
Board in effect that such reports were considered internal and initially
exempt from disclosure. * The Boand suggested the possibillty that such
Division of Conpliance Inspection Reports might be made avallable to the
Board and some or all of the parties "in camera." After some discusslon
among the Board and parties 1t was agreed that Staff Counsel would consult
with regulatory staff management as to the varlous alternstives which might
suggest themselves with respect to accommodating the Board's interest in
these reports.

(2) On approximately April 16, I telephoned Chairman Deale and indicated
to him that the AEC regulatory staff was prepared to present t~ the Board
at the hearing a detailed summary of several inspection reports il the
Board would identify the spscific inspectiun dates listed in Appendix A
which were of intercst to them, I also reaffirmad to the Chalrman that we
would, of course, have avallable al the hearing Division of Compliance
inspectors who participated in the inspections of interest for such
examination as the Board and parties desired to conduct. . Deale
indicated this approach vas satisfactory to him and that he would consult
with the Doard menbers to determine which dates would be of interest.

(3) On approximately April 17 Chalrman Deale telej.oned and indicated
that the procedure we had discussed the previous day was acceptable to all
members of the Board., He then identified for me three sete of inspection
dates in which the Board was interested, He also informed we that he
would confirm this conversation in a forpa) Board Order. On April 21, the
Board issued & Notice of Board Interest in Certain Inspections by Division
of Carplience. In that Notice the Board confimmed that it would be
interested in coverage in staff testimony of inspections made on

| February 8-10, 1968; lay 27-29, 1969; and on March 2-3 and 12-13, 1970.

| (A copy of tius notice is attached)







